STATE OF NEW MEXICO -

ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE
POST OFFICE BOX 1980
BRUCE KING July 31, 1991 HOBBS, NEW MEXICO B8241-1980
GOVERNOR (505) 393-6161

Doyle Hartman

500 North Main
P.0. Box 10426
Midland, TX 79702

Attn: Patrick K. Worrell

Re: Arnott Ramsay NCT-B Lease
Sec. 32, T25S, R37E
Jalmat Pool

Gentlemen:

We are in receipt of your letter, revised plats for #7-1, #10-F
and #13-0, along with a gas/0il ratio test for #10 indicating
the well should be reclassified to oil.

Before we can act upon this reclassification it will be necessary
for you to make application to our Santa Fe office for the revision
of NSP-1628 which established the 480-acre proration unit and
request that it be reduced to 440 acres due to reclassification of
#10 to an o0il well.

If you have questions concerning this application, please contact
Mike Stogner in our Santa Fe office at (505) 872-5811.

Very truly yours,
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District I

ed

cc: Mike Stogner



